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07/17/2024 
 
Subject: Revision Letter #001 to the SAE/USCAR-53 Standard, Issued 2023-07. 
 
Changes have been made to the SAE/USCAR-53: INDUSTRIAL DATA COMMUNICATION 
FOR AUTOMOTIVE MANUFACTURING Standard. The changes are effective today. 

Comments and questions can be sent to ewcap@uscar.org.   
 
Situation: 
 
Additional detail is needed in Section 7.4 Manufacturing Message Structure; Subsection 
7.4.4.2.2 Cycle Identifier to clarify and provide additional information. 
 
Resolution: 
 
Effective today, the following content is added to 7.4.4.2.2: A main controller (e.g., PLC) should 
be responsible for the creation of the CycleID and pass the ID to other devices performing 
actions during the cycle.  

The other Devices associated to a machine’s cycle receive the CycleID from the main controller. 
Devices not able to receive the CycleID from the main controller that manages the CycleID do 
not generate their own CycleID. Instead, the device reports a null CycleID, which is associated 
to the correct CycleID at a higher level within the system at a later time. 

 
The edited content changes the section as shown: 
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